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ON CAMPUS 
LOOKING AHEAD 
FEB18 
The Student Publications Committee 
meeting will be held at 3:15 p.m. in 
the KUC 210. For more information 
call John DiVincenzo at 904-8251 
(campus). 

Hoot Gibson, past commander ot 
several shuttle missions, will speak 
to students about "Applied Physics. 
Orbital Dynamics and Rocketry" 
The lecture will be held in BASS128 
at 4:30 p.m. Everyone is welcome 
to attend. For more information call 
Janet McGee at 904-8495 

MTTV will hold an "Old School 
Dance Party" from 8 p.m. to 
midnight in the LRC studio B. For 
more information, contact Bryan 
Dihigo at 898-3215. 

Raider Victory Fellowship will 
sponsor. Indecent Exposure" at 7 
p.m. in the LRC Multimedia Room. 
This audio-visual presentation will 
explore today's sexual trends and 
their influence on society. For more 
information, call Ricky Walters at 
907-4079. 

FEB 26-27 
A Project Communicate session 
titled "Effective Written 
Presentations" will be offered on 
both days from 3 until 5 p.m. in BAS 
130A The instructor will be Joe 
Sawyer For more information on 
this session or other Project 
Communicate sessions, call Lisa 
Mitchell at 2036 

MAR 3 
Watt Disney World will hold an 
information meeting for the Summer 
1999 internships/college program at 
6p.m. in the KUC 322. Contact the 
placement office at 898-2500 for 
more information. 

MAR 4 
ABWA will have an informational 
meeting at 7:30 p.m. in KUC 312. 
Come and be a part of the formation 
of the first collegiate chapter of the 
AWBA. All are welcome at the 
meeting. For more information, 
contact Sherrie Murray at 898-5315 

ON GOING 
Presbyterian Student Fellowship will 
host dinner and discussion on Wed 
at 6:30 p.m. located at the 
Fellowship House on 615 N 
Tennessee Blvd following the study 
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there will be wallyball at 9 p.m. at 
the Rec Center For more 
information call Rich Zeigler at 893- 
1787 or Andrew Lee at 867-7370. 

Raider Victory Fellowship will have 
weekly meetings and Bible sessions 
on Tuesday at 7:30 p.m. at Corlew 
Hall room 719 They will meet on 
Wednesdays at 7 p.m. at Cummings 
Hall lobby and at 8 p.m. at Felder 
Hall room 208 Contact Ricky 
Walters at 317-4541. 

Dragon's Guard School of Sword 
Fighting and Reenactment 
teaches swordfighting techniques 
and swordplay The school meets 
for practice at 
7 p.m. at Middle Tennessee 
Christian School gymnasium on 
luesdays and Fridays For more 
information contact Hunter Jones at 
896-4596 or e-mail at 
shadowhiJbellsouth.net 

MTSU Fencing Club will have 
practices every Monday at 8:30 p m 
till 10:30 p.m. in the Aerobics Room 
located in the Rec Center The 
practices are geared to students of 
all skill levels. Contact Michael 
"Hunter" Jones at 896-4596 ore- 
mail at shadowh@bellsouth net 

The Kingwood Heights Church of 
Christ College Class will host 
monthly devotions every second 
Thursday at 6:30 p.m. Kingwood 
Heights Church is located at 115 
East MTCS Road Contact Chuck 
Mullins at 898-1086 or Alan Welken 
at 890-0940 for more information 

The Student Pagan Organization will 
have meetings Monday at 8 p.m. 
The meetings will take place on the 
2nd floor of the KUC in the lounge 
area For more information contact 
John Bryan at 898-3734 

The MTSU women's rugby team will 
have practices on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 5:30 till 7:30 p.m. 
The practices will be held at the Rec 
Center or the mtramual fields if the 
weather is permitting. Contact 
Shannon Bustillos at 867-3592 or e- 
mailatsib2a@mtsu.edu. 

Raider Victory Fellowship will hold 
Sunday services at 10 a.m. in the 
Murphy Center Contact Ricky 
Walters at 907-4079 for more 
information 

The MTSU chapter of Society of 
Professional Journalists meetings 
will be held every Wednesday at 4 
p.m. in the Sidelines office, located 
in JUB 310. The meetings and the 
organization are open to all 
journalism majors. For more 
information, contact adviser Jenny 
Crouch at 898-2815 or chapter 
president Angie Harville at 907- 
1885. 

Lambda Organization meetings will 
be on Tuesdays at 7 p.m. in room 
S316 of the Business Aerospace 
building. For more information go 
to www.mtsu.edu/-mtLambda. 

Attention May Graduates! 
Graduating seniors will need to 
complete a 10 minute survey J the 
Graduation Fair that will be herd Feb 
15-19 in the Alumni Center. The 
times are as follows: Feb 15,10-6 
p.mV Feb 16,10-6 p.m./Feb 17. 
10-6 p.m./Feb 18,10-3 p.m./ Feb 
19,10-3 p.m. Surveys need to be 
completed at the Institutional 
Research table. For more 
information call Ruth Watson at 
898-2854 

Campus Crusade for Christ will meet 
on Thursdays at 7 30 p.m. in KUC 
room 322 Those interested may 
contact Courtney Rushlow at 849- 
7899 for more information. 

The "Right to Life "group of 
Tennessee will hold an outdoor 
revival concert in the KUC courtyard 
on March 5,6. They are looking for 
music groups, religious 
organizations, gospel singers, etc to 
participate in the event. Contact 
Kevin Fisher at 
faco0019@frank.mtsu edu or mail 
him at Box 6003. 

Homecoming Director applications 
are now available in the SGA office 
located in the KUC room 208. The 
applications are due on Monday, 
Feb 22 Contact Maggie Prugh at 
904-8418 for more information. 

Alternative Spring Break applications 
are available in the KUC 306. The 
application deadline is Feb 12. The 
trip is going to Franklin, NC on 
March 14-18. The cost is $100. For 
more information call Maggie Prugh 
at 904-8418 

To submit an announcement for On Campus, submit information in person at James Union Building Room 310, mail 
information to campus box 42 or fax information to 904-8487. Due to space constraints, priority will be given to 
submissions with earlier deadlines. 

Graduated drivers license bill 
reintroduced 

Nashville. TM (AP)— A proposal to restrict the driving 
privileges of teen-agers has been introduced in the 
Legislature. 

The bill is a modified version of one that passed in the 
Senate last year but failed in a House subcommittee. 

Rep. Joe Fowlkes, D-Pulaski, and Sen. Steve Cohen, D- 
Memphis, are pushing a bill to establish a three-tiered system 
of drivers' licenses 

Fowlkes said drivers 15 to 20 years old make up 7 percent 
of the driving population but are involved in 14 percent of all 
fatal crashes and nearly 20 percent of all crashes 

"We are not trying to punish teen-agers," Fowlkes said. 
"We are trying to provide them with a safe environment in 
which to learn how to drive." 

The bill would establish three stages The first is a 
learner's permit in which a novice driver would have to be 
accompanied by someone at least 21 years old, and would be 
prohibited from driving between 10 p.m. and 6 a.m. 

The intermediate stage of licenses would prohibit driving 
between 11 p.m. and 6 a.m. unless the driver was supervised 
by an adult, going to or from school-sponsored activities, or 
to or from work. 

Intermediate drivers could have only one passenger 
unless someone at least 21 years old was with them, or 
unless the passengers were siblings being driven to or from 
school. 

The third stage would be an unrestricted license.! 

Oregon's assisted-suicide law used by 
15 people in first year 

Salem, OR (AP)— In the first year under the nation's 
only assisted-suicide law, 15 terminally ill people in Oregon 
used it to end their lives, and there was no evidence they 
suffered painful, lingering deaths as opponents had warned. 

In a report published in Wednesday's New England 
Journal of Medicine, Oregon health officials also said that 
fears that the law would be used as an easy way out by people 
afraid of financial ruin or extreme pain proved unfounded. 

Rather, health officials found that use the law has so far 
been driven overwhelmingly by the desire of strong-willed 
patients to exercise some control over the way they died. 

"Many physicians reported that their patients had been 
decisive and independent throughout their lives or that the 
decision to request a lethal prescription was consistent with a 
longstanding belief about the importance of controlling the 
manner in which they died." the report said. 

The first annual report on Oregon's Death with Dignity Act 
showed that doctors prescribed lethal drugs to 23 people in 
1998 but that six died from their illnesses before using the 
drugs Two others still were alive as of Jan. 1. 

Thirteen of the 15 who took the lethal drugs were cancer 
patients "he others were suffering from heart or lung 
diseases The average age of those who took their lives was 

Two men plead guilty in marijuana 
delivery case 

Blountville, TN (AP)— Two men pleaded guilty to 
delivering marijuana from Texas to East Tennessee through 
United Parcel Service 

Leonard Baggett and Chris Simpson pleaded guilty to 
conspiracy to possess more than 10 pounds of marijuana with 
intent to sell or deliver. Baggett was sentenced to a year in jail. 
Sentencing for Simpson was delayed. 

Texas authorities saw Baggett paying to air-mail two 
packages, which he said were compressors, to Kingsport, said 
assistant District Attorney Gene Perrin. But a drug dog later 
alerted police to the boxes, which contained more than 50 
pounds of pot, Perrin said 

Texas police contacted Kingsport, and the two agencies 
worked together to continue the delivery and make an arrest. 
A Kingsport officer posed as a UPS worker who delivered the 
drugs to Simpson's house! 

WORLD NEWS 

Sydney organizers may roll dice on 
gambling 

Sydney, AUSTRALIA (AP>— Slot machines may take the 
place of disillusioned sponsors to help Sydney Olympics 
organizers fill a multimillion-dollar budget gap. 

Battling a fall in corporate faith because of the 
widespread bribery scandal, the Sydney Organizing 
Committee for the Olympic Games has revived the idea of 
using gambling to reach its revenue target. 

Sydney organizers are more than $130 million short of 
their goal of $568 million in sponsorships, part of an overall 
budget of $17 billion 

And while SOCOG president Michael Knight said Tuesday 
that "You can run a pretty fantastic Olympic Games" on what 
his group has raised, he added: "You can do even better if 
you can get another couple of hundred million." 

"The first thing we want to do is go out and look 
positively and aggressively for that money," Knight said. "If 
we don't (find it) we'll make the necessary adjustments." 

So, with the Olympics' leading sponsors calling for broad 
reforms to retain their financial commitment to the games, 
SOCOG is looking again at legal gambling to help plug the 
gaps. 

John Moore, the marketing official in charge of finding 
the missing millions for SOCOG, has floated the idea of slot 
machines installed in clubs with a percentage o' profits going 
to the Olympic organizers! 

Israelis kill three Kurds trying to storm 
consulate 

Berlin (AP)— Israeli security guards shot and killed 
three Kurds who forced their way into the Israeli consulate 
Wednesday with dozens of protesters enraged by reports that 
Israel aided in the arrest of the foremost Kurdish rebel leader. 

Turkish officials jubilantly released a videotape of their 
captive, Abdullah Ocalan, dramatic footage showing him 
handcuffed and sweating, his eyes taped shut. Officials said 
he was being interrogated in an island prison and promised a 
fair trial, but refused to allow three of his foreign attorneys 
into Turkey. 

In Berlin, as many as 100 demonstrators — some 
brandishing clubs and iron bars — pummeled their way past 
30 German police officers sent to the Israeli consulate 30 
minutes earlier after officials received reports that Kurds 
planned to take the building, police chief Hagen 
Saberschinksy said. 

At least 43 people were injured: 16 demonstrators and 27 
police officers. Police said they arrested 220 Kurds, 45 at the 
consulate and the remainder at demonstrations after the 
shootings. 

Israeli Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu reiterated that 
Israel had no role in Ocalan's arrest and defended the 
shootings, saying the guards acted in self-defense.! 

Airline head fired after accident 
involving Yeltsin's plane 

Moscow (AP)— The head of a state-owned airline was 
fired Wednesday, nine days after Boris Yeltsin's plane struck 
the Italian prime minister's jet on a Moscow airport runway. 

Prime Minister Yevgeny Primakov dismissed Vladimir 
Kachnov from his post at the Rossiya airline, whose fleet 
includes the presidential jet, the Interfax news agency 
reported. 

A preliminary inquiry showed the collision occurred 
because Rossiya's ground services improperly directed 
Italian Prime Minister Massimo D'Alema's DC-9 jet, the 
agency said. 

Yeltsin's II-96 clipped the Italian leader's jet while taxying 
on the runway after landing Feb. 8. The Russian president 
was returning from the funeral of Jordan's King Hussein. 
D'Alema was not aboard his DC-9 jet. 

No one was hurt during the accident, Russian 
newspapers reported at the time. While Yeltsin's plane was 
not badly damaged, the Italian plare sustained a crack to its 
fuselage! 

Top issues in counterterrorism planning include civil rights, states' needs 
Jim Landers 

Knight-Ridder Newspapers 

WILLIAMSBURG, Va. - National 
security officials fear that for the first time 
in nearly two centuries a foreign power 
may be about to cross the oceans to invade 
the United States. 

There is no armada headed this way. No 
one can stand up to the world's only 
superpower with conventional military 
muscle. War with America now requires 
unconventional means: cyber attacks, 
terrorism, plagues in a bottle, nuclear 
weapons in a suitcase. 

Richard Clarke, President Clinton's 
coordinator for security, infrastructure 
protection and counterterrorism, says 

America's enemies, from rogue nations to 
terrorists, have shifted strategy. 

"In the future, they will look for our 
Achilles' heel, and it's here - here in the 
homeland," he said. 

With little fanfare, federal, state and 
local emergency management leaders for 
the last three years have been building a 
homeland defense. 

At a National Governors' Association 
conference last week in Williamsburg, 
emergency planners from 45 states and 
three U.S. territories listened to Clarke, 
Attorney General Janet Reno and other 
federal officials describe how that defense 
is coming together: 
♦ Congress last year gave Clinton the 

authority to recall 200,000 reservists for up 
to 270 days. The Pentagon is seeking 

"The World Health 
Organization has 

estimated that anthrax 
toxins dispensed by a 
plane over an urban 

area two miles across 
could kill 95,000- 

people and incapacitate 
125,000 more." 

White House approval for a Homeland 
Command to coordinate the military's 
response to a chemical or biological attack. 
The military already has authority to 
respond if there's a nuclear explosion. 
♦ The Defense Department is 

stationing 10 Rapid Assessment and 
Detection Teams (RADT), each composed 
of 22 specially trained Air Force and Army 
National Guard personnel, in 10 states to 
respond to chemical or biological weapons 
attacks. A RADT unit will be based in 
Austin within a year. 
♦ The Health and Human Services 

Department is working with public health 
agencies to stockpile vaccines and 
antidotes to chemical and biological 
weapons. 
♦ In October, Reno established a 

National Domestic Preparedness Office 
within the FBI to help local officials deal 
with terrorism involving weapons of mass 
destruction - biological, chemical or nuclear 
bombs capable of killing thousands. The 
FBI opened 86 investigations into the use 
or threatened use of such weapons just in 
the first nine months of 1998. 

Some of these measures have been 
criticized on civil liberties grounds. The * 
military is barred from doing police work 
within U.S. borders by the Posse 
Comitatus Act. While Pentagon officials 
emphasize they would play only a 
supportive role, such as providing hospital 
beds after a catastrophe, critics say the 
mission could soon get out of hand. 

See TERRORISM, page 4 
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CJM 
Coffee House. 

February 15th- JESSE ALEXANDER 
(downstairs) 

February 16th- ROLAND GRESHAM 
(downstairs) 

February 17th- ROUND GRESHAM 
(downstairs) 

February 18th- DANNY MARTIN 
(writer's nite downstairs) 
February 19th-FUTURE 

(upstairs) 
February 20th-SETH 

(downstairs) 
February 2oth F0G6Y BOTTOM BAND 

(upstairs) 

EoatkBO^iiDimBM NBgDoftny 
Hours: M-Th    7a-12m 

F-Sa    7a-2:30a 
Come See Our Mew Location 

Coffee Tea & Me 
89O0479 Fax 8900463 

121 N. Maple Street, Murfreesboro Tn 37130 

SIDELINES 
STUDENT BALLOT 

Nomination for Outstanding Teacher Award 
1998-1999 

1 Nominate 
(Please Print Full Name of Instructor) 

from the Department of_ 

for an Outstanding Teacher Award, 1998-1999. 

(Nominees must be full-time faculty members to be eligible) 

(Please Type or Print Clearly) 

Signature  

Please return this ballot via campus mail to: Office 
of Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs, 
CART, or deliver it personally to the Office of Provost 
and Vice President for Academic Affairs, Cope 
Administration Building, Room 119. 

Please Return Ballot No Later Than Friday, March 12,1999 


